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June 22, 2022 
 

VIA EMAIL 
Moms for Liberty Duval  
momsforlibertyduval@gmail.com  
 
Re: Public Records Request – Updated Response with Corrected Statutes 
 
Dear Requestor:  
 
This letter is in response to the public records request to Duval County Public Schools, 
dated 3/3/2022. For your convenience, a copy of the original request is attached and copied 
below.  
 
You have requested: 
 

1. Records of communication by electronic mail, and any documentation contained 
therein (including attachments or embedded documents), between DCPS employees 
Michelle DiBias and Brandie Berry, including those emails where other individuals are 
included in the communication by copy, blind copy, or otherwise, between February 1, 
2022 and February 20, 2022, containing the word “collection.” 
 

2. Records of communication by electronic mail, and any documentation contained 
therein (including attachments or embedded documents), between DCPS employees 
Michelle DiBias and Brandie Berry, including those emails where other individuals are 
included in the communication by copy, blind copy, or otherwise, between February 1, 
2022 and February 20, 2022, containing the words “classroom libraries.” 
 

3. Records of communication by electronic mail, and any documentation contained 
therein (including attachments or embedded documents), between DCPS employees 
Michelle DiBias and Brandie Berry, including those emails where other individuals are 
included in the communication by 2copy, blind copy, or otherwise, between February 
1, 2022 and February 20, 2022, containing the word “LGBTQ.” 
 

4. Records of communication by electronic mail, and any documentation contained 
therein (including attachments or embedded documents), between DCPS employees 
Michelle DiBias and any other individual between February 1, 2022 and February 20, 
2022, containing the words “collection” and/or “LGBTQ” and/or "classroom libraries" 
and/or “k-5” and/or “Brandie Berry.” 

 
 

http://www.duvalschools.org/
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Pursuant to 1012.31(3)(a)(1), F.S., the responsive records are confidential and exempt from 
public records disclosure at this time. 
 
Pursuant to 119.071(2)(k), F.S., the responsive records are confidential and exempt from 
public records disclosure at this time. 
 
Pursuant to 119.071(2)(g)(1), F.S., the responsive records are exempt from public records 
disclosure at this time. 
 
 

This completes your public records request. 
 
Should you need further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact the office at 
PRR@DUVALSCHOOLS.ORG. 
 
 
Nichole Battle Thompson  
Public Records Coordinator, Policy and Compliance    
 
 

EVERY SCHOOL.    EVERY CLASSROOM.    EVERY STUDENT.    EVERY DAY. 
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